WBCCI



RV ASSOCIATION OF AIRSTREAM OWNERS



Frank and Steve Burnham
P. O. Box 10602
Reno, NV 89510
775-825-6566

SIERRA NEVADA UNIT NEWSLETTER Volume 24 Number 4

NOTICE NOTICE Another change in previously published schedule! The April rally at Washoe Lake State Park has been advanced from April 16 to April 8th. That is the weekend after Easter. Details later.

The March brunch at the Restaurante Orozko in Sparks was great. We had a very good turnout, and welcomed Richard and Toni Lowden as new members. In attendance were the Browns, Burnhams, Raphael Gamboa, Alma George, Bryan and Diane Leipper, Dale and Virginia Leipper, Lowdens, Pete Rinne and Neal Temen. It was great to see Raphael Gamboa and Neal Temen, hope we will see them both more often.

We seem to have no one on the sick list this month, so I guess that spring has ushered in healthy times for all. It is time for everyone to consider the International Rally at Dayton, even though it seems to be far off right now. The Burnhams will depart on the 16th of April and get back some time in September after putting many miles on the rig. Grosches will not be leaving before the Barbecue at their place in May. Right now we don't know who else is going to come along, but we will discuss this at the April Rally, among other items such as the annual Delegates Meeting. We will try to get out one more *Newsletter* before leaving for the summer.

NOW about the Washoe Lake Rally Plan to arrive at Loop B (see enclosed map) on Thursday April 8th. Plan on leaving Sunday Morning April 11th. There are hardstands for parking at the Park, water is available but not to hook up to, and no electric. There is a dump station for when you leave. To get to the Park you have two choices. Those coming from Carson City direction will want to enter off US395 right after you come down the hill out of Carson. Turn right into East Lakeshore Boulevard. The Park will be on your left about a mile and a half from US395. Those coming from Reno may either go by the same route, or take a left at the top of the hill out of Pleasant Valley, on East Lake Shore Boulevard, and drive around the lake to the entrance which then will be on your right. Be sure to go in the entrance that has the Ranger Gate, pass the gate and turn right.

Keep going past Loop A to Loop B and turn left into the parking areas. Hopefully the Burnhams will be there first to help the rest of you park. After we are in, the Ranger will stop by to see us and give out stickers for all Nevada Seniors at no charge. Sticker good in all State Parks.

The meals situation is that three breakfasts will be completely furnished, three dinners will have the entree furnished. Lunches are unprogrammed. Please phone Steve at 825-6566. First:to say if you are attending this rally. Second:- are you bringing your RV?, or just coming in for a dinner or the meeting on Saturday at 2:00 PM. And third:- to coordinate what you might want to bring to complement the entrees on Thursday, Friday, and/or Saturday. Steve will then tell you what the entree is and find out if you wish to bring a salad or dessert, or what. Please call promptly so that final plans can be firmed.

Hope to see many of you at Washoe Lake State Park. There is no parking fee, and we will tigure out what the rally fee will be after we hear from you all. D'ONT FORGET TO CALL 825-6566 SOON.

Special dates for last half of April, and all of May. (We will try not to confuse you with split months in the future):-

BIRTHDAYS:

April 15 - Beverly Cordier May 21 - Virginia Paul

April 24 - David Pierce May 21 - Linda Gamboa

May 9 - Lee Brown May 23 - J. B. "Pete" Peters

ANNIVERSARIES;

April 27 - "Pete" and Millie Peters May 14 - Dale and Virginia Leipper

Happy Easter!!

Trong & Steve Pres. Frank & Secty Steve

WASHOE LAKE STATE PARK FACILITIES

